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James Groundwater  
Department of Planning, Industry and Environment  
GPO Box 39 
SYDNEY NSW 2001 
 
 
By email: james.groundwater@planning.nsw.gov.au  
 
 
Dear Mr Groundwater 
 
Response to Submission comments for Pitt Street North Over Station Development 
Stage 2 - SSD 10375  
 
Thank you for your referral dated 20 November 2020 inviting comments from the Heritage 
Council of NSW on the above State Significant Development (SSD) Response to Submissions. 
 
The supplied response to submission documentation for Pitt Street (North) Over Station 
Development Stage 2 has been reviewed and noted. No further comment from Heritage NSW 
is required as the recommendation made during the EIS stage have been accepted.  
 
If you have any questions regarding the above advice, please contact Mariyam Nizam, Senior 
Heritage Assessment Officer at Heritage NSW, on 8837 6375 or 
Mariyam.Nizam@environment.nsw.gov.au.  
 
Yours sincerely 

 
Rajeev Maini  
Senior Team Leader  
South Assessments,  
Heritage NSW 
Department of Premier and Cabinet 
As Delegate of the Heritage Council of NSW 
26 November 2020 
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